
Driver’s Briefing – Thruxton Circuit - FJHRA Championship 

Welcome to Thruxton – the fastest circuit in the UK. 

Due to the high-speed nature of this track, any incidents can be severe. Please race with respect and 
caution at all times. 

Track Limits 

All green-painted tarmac and kerbs are not to be treated as grass. 

These areas are considered part of the track limits and will be monitored accordingly. 

Final Instructions 

It is your responsibility to read and understand the Final Instructions issued for this event. 

If you have any questions or require clarification, please speak to the Clerk of the Course at Race 
Control before going on track. 

New Drivers Briefing 

A Clerk will be available from 08:00 hrs at Race Administration for new driver briefings. 

Important Notices 

2025 BARC Support Vehicle Passes (Green) are required for this event. 

Please ensure your pass is clearly displayed in the windscreen of your support vehicle. 

No pass = No paddock access. 

Scrutineering 

Scrutineering for all vehicles and driver PPE will take place at 07:00 hrs on Sunday in the Scrutineering 
Bay. There is also Scrutineering available on Friday.  

Standing Starts Procedure 

Cars will be assembled in grid order in the assembly area. 

After the countdown sequence, the green flag will be shown to commence the green flag lap. 

All cars must complete the green flag lap at a reasonable speed and proceed directly to their grid 
positions. 

To avoid delays, the race clock may start 3 minutes after the green flag lap begins if cars are moving 
unnecessarily slowly. 

Please help us reduce grid time by keeping formation and moving promptly to your grid box. 

Safety Car 

The Safety Car will operate during the race only, in accordance with NCR Ch.12 App.8 Art.2. 

No overtaking is permitted until the start/finish line after a Safety Car restart. 

Judicial Procedures 

Judicial procedures remain unchanged, but all paperwork will be handled electronically. 



Protests or appeals must be submitted to the Secretary of the Meeting or the Clerk of the Course via 
email. 

Decisions will be issued in writing, either in person, electronically, or posted on the Official 
Noticeboard. 

The appeal period begins from the earliest time of issue. 

 

Please ensure you are fully prepared and compliant. Let’s have a safe and successful event. 

Mike Heath 
Clerk of the Course 
 


